MISSIONARY FURLOUGH POLICY, 1980

In Ten Sending Churches in 1985, Ian Finlayson, the convenor of the Chapel’s missionary committee, explained the relationship that the Chapel encouraged with societies and individual missionaries on furlough.

‘It is most important that each home church is aware of what is expected of it by each Mission Board, and also that each Mission Board is aware of what the home church expects. In particular we felt in Charlotte Chapel that occasional misunderstandings had occurred in the past as far as furlough obligations were concerned, and we recently circulated each of the societies represented by our own missionaries with a copy of the following letter:

“We recommend that it is the responsibility of both the local church and the missionary to keep in closest possible touch so that there can be the maximum support and fellowship in the Gospel. We recognise, too, that financial support alone is insufficient. There must also be intelligent prayer partnership and involvement. One of the obvious needs is that of renewing links with the congregation and fellowship during times of furlough, especially as the membership of the church is always changing and, for many new members, some of the missionary family are inevitably just names. The times of furlough are, therefore, of strategic importance in meeting the need.

It is the conviction of the church that missionaries on furlough should be expected to spend part of their furlough in the church, participating in its everyday life, with the purpose, amongst others, of getting to know those who have come into membership since the missionaries were last on furlough. This period should be free of deputation demands, and the church is prepared to make this request of each missionary society. The period of time spent in the church would be subject to mutual agreement, of course, and the church is sensitive to the varying circumstances of each missionary, only desiring to be of the maximum help to the whole missionary family.

Where the opportunity of spending time with the church is not made and taken, the Missionary Committee must feel its responsibility to review the relationship of the missionary concerned and the missionary commitments of the church, and to raise the matter with the individual missionary.”’

� Michael Griffiths (ed.), Ten Sending Churches (STL Books, Bromley, Kent, England, 1985), pp. 68-9.





